RASSEMBLEMENT DEMOCRATIQUE CAMEROON PEOPLE’S
DU PEUPLE CAMEROUNAIS DEMOCRATIC MOVEMENT

SECRETARIAT GENERAL

GENERAL SECRETARIAT

PRESS RELFASE

The Secretary General of the Central Committee, Chairperson
of the Central Supervisory Committee for the Operations to
renew the Executives of CPDM Basic Organs and its
Specialised Organisations hereby communicates:

The Central Supervisory Committee for the Operations to renew the
Executives of CPDM Basic Organs and its Specialised Organisations,
meeting at the Party Headquarters on Wednesday, 27 October 2021, took
stock of the conduct of electoral process within and outside the country.
Arouse by the operations and their smooth conduct within and outside the
country, despite some isolated but reprehensible outbursts, which in fact
stemmed from the key value and importance of the Executives of the Basic
Organs. -

The Central Supervisory Committee has taken note of the results of
the various elections for the Executives of Cells, Branches, Sub-Sections
and Sections. In the same token, the Secretary General of the Central
Committee invites the Heads of all Regional and Divisional Permanent
Delegations of the Central Committee as well as the Presidents of the
CPDM Sections to enstire that the elected Executives of the Sub-sections,
Branches and Cells comply with the set rules and regulations.

The Secretary General of the Central Committee, Chairperson of the
Central Supervisory Committee, conveys the thanks of the National
President to the rﬁjémbers of the various Committees who conducted the
electoral process in' the field, as well as his warm congratulations to the
militants for their high sense of responsibility throughout the process. He
further expresses his warm encouragement to the newly-elected officials

o



who will be leading the Party for the next five years in their respective
jurisdictions.

Continuing in the same line as the National President, the Secretary
General of the Central Committee requests the newly-elected officials,
especially the Presidents of the CPDM Section Executives, to immediately
get down to work in a spirit of unity and cohesion, in order to dispel the
misunderstandings that arose during the elections and to rebuild the
indispensable synergy of action around the ideals of the Party, in view of
the future elections. To this end, they must count on the fair play of
candidates who did not benefit from the votes of their comrades, by
reassuring them of their total and constant belonging to the great CPDM
family.

On the occasion of the 39 anniversary of the accession of His
Excellency Paul BIYA to the Supreme Magistracy on 6 November
2021, the Secretary General of the Central Committee calls on all CPDM,
WCPDM and YCPDM Section Presidents to an unitary commemoration
which shall be a moment of mobilisation and gathering of CPDM militants,
friends and sympathisers.

ThlS shall not only be an opportunity to close ranks shaken by the
recent renewal operations within the Party, but also to celebrate CPDM
vitality and renew our support ‘to the President of the Republic, His
Excellency Paul BIYA, on the eve of the 2022 African Cup of Nations and
in this period where actions are carried out for the return to total peace and
normalcy in the regions plagued by violence, especially the North-West
and the South-West, around the theme: "All united and gathered behind
President Paul BIYA for the diplomatic, cultural and sporting
influence of a Cameroon that is One and Indivisible, decentralised and
emerging, which guarantees Living together, Social Peace, Territorial
Integrity, Consolidation of National Unity and accelerated
development of our é’ountry. s



anniversary of the New Dega] shall be conducted in strict compliance with
the protective measures prescribed by the Government, under the
supervision of the Heads of the Divisional Permanent Delegations of the
Central Committee and the Heads of the Regional Permanent Delegations
of the Central Committee.

Yaounde, 2707 2021

" [ Jean NKUETE

The Secretary General of the Central Committee,



